
EDITORIAL NOTES 
REPORTS OF THE INTERNATIONAL 
CONGRESS OF MILITARY MEDICINE 

AND PHARMACY. 

Through the courtesy of Major General H. 
L. Gilchrist, editor of the Military Surgeon, the 
Library of the AMERICAN PHARMACEUTICAL 
ASSOCIATION has received reports on the Con- 
gress of Military Medicine and Pharmacy for 
1923, 1925, 1927, 1929, 1931 and 1933. All 
of the foregoing reports were made by William 
Seaman Bainbridge, Captain M.C.F., United 
States Naval Reserve. These meetings were 
held consecutively, in the order given above, 
in Rome, Paris, Warsaw, London, The Hague 
and Madrid. 

On behalf of the ASSOCIATION thanks are 
extended to those whose names are mentioned 
herewith. 

S. L. HILTON, REMINGTON MEDALLIST. 

Announcement has been made by Secretary 
Dr. Hugo H. Schaefer, of the election of S. L. 
Hilton to  receive the Remington Honor Medal 
for 1935. He is chairman of the Council and 
a former president of the A. PH. A. and 
treasurer of the Pharmacopoeia1 Convention. 

S. L. HILTON. 

During the erection of the American In- 
stitute of Pharmacy, Dr. Hilton made a daily 
visit to the site and was helpful in many ways 
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prior to the construction of the headquarters. 
Further reference to the recipient of the award 
will be made in due time. 

DEAN C. B. JORDAN HONORED. 
At the close of the banquet and program of 

the Fifth Annual Druggists Business Con- 
ference, recognition of Dean Jordan’s twenty- 
five years of distinctive service as the Dean of 
Purdue University, School of Pharmacy, was 
made a special feature. The members of the 
faculty of Pharmacy presented Dean Jordan 
with a handsome illuminated parchment. 
The program was under the direction of 
President E. C. Elliott. 

Tributes were made in short addresses by 
President Robert P. Fischelis of the AMERICAN 
PHARMACEUTICAL ASSOCIATION, F. V. McCul- 
lough, secretary of the Indiana Pharmaceutical 
Association, President E. A. O’Harrow, of 
the Indiana Board of Pharmacy, and J. K. Lilly. 

THE TWELFTH INTERNATIONAL 
PHARMACEUTICAL CONGRESS. 

Among the subjects that will be considered a t  
the Twelfth International Congress are the fol- 
lowing: The medico-pharmaceutical scope, the 
limitation of pharmacies, pharmaceutical regu- 
lations-control of patent medicines and prices 
to be charged, management of pharmacies, 
pharmaceutical service in social insurance, the 
question of employment in pharmacies, phar- 
maceutical terms. 

INTERNATIONAL CONGRESS O F  
HOSPITALS. 

The Fourth International Congress of Hospi- 
tals will be held in Rome, May 19-26, 1935. 
An elaborate program has been prepared and 
reduced rates will be effective. The Secretary- 
General is Dr. Edorado Licorio, Ospedale S. 
Spirito, Rome. 

IDAHO ENLARGES PLANT GARDEN. 
Drug plants from many parts of the world 

are now being grown in the greenhouse of the 
campus of the University of Idaho, southern 
branch. This extensive plant cultivation was 
made possible by the Government’s F. E. R. A. 
funds for employing undergraduate pharma- 
cists to care for the garden. 

The purpose of the experiment, according to 
Prof. E. 0. Leonard, director of the division of 
pharmacy, is to determine the possibilities of 
increasing the medicinal content of drug plants. 




